

Kinross CC Committee Meeting 12th May 2026

Present: Neil Curr (Treasurer); Kathryn Baker (Secretary);
Jane Timperley (President); George Shanley; Andy Cumming;
Linda Martin; Jenny Shanley; Brad Oliver

Apologies: Richard Sanderson (Chair); Kirsteen Durkin

Agenda Item	Discussion	Action
1. Note of last meeting & matters arising	Note of the last meeting is approved. To be added to the website. Matters Arising: 1. Note of AGM to be published on website – Kathryn to chase up 2025 as these are missing. Minutes are not added until they are approved and so are added a year in arrears. 2. Membership reminders to be sent out – COMPLETED 7. Issues with BC re renewals – explore other options – COMPLETED as it was discussed that any BC issues had been resolved.	Kathryn/Richard/Andy Kathryn
2. Sunday Bun Run	Fergus Douds has suggested a second ride to be set up on a Sunday. Query whether there are sufficient trained ride leaders to enable this as well as the Saturday ride. Agreed to trial this for a while. Suggested that Fergus undertake an overall organising role for this – Jane will get back to Fergus. Ride leader training – suggested that it might be worth running this in 2026. Jane to contact potential trainers.	Jane
3. Invite to FCA members to KCC TT events	Agreed to put this out as an invite on the FCA FB page. Noted that this has worked well for earlier events.	George
4. Lock-up tidy	Agreed there was a need to organise this with the suggestion that a weekend day be picked and an invite to put out on Spond. 14th June is suggested. Jane will add this to Spond for an 11am start with some refreshments. An invite could be extended to the RDG for any clubs who wish to take ownership of the CX stakes and the RR kit.	Jane Kathryn
5. CWPS	Jenny has now completed this course and is formally appointed as CWPO. Jenny reported that the course was interesting and informative. Kathryn will notify SC	Kathryn
6. Glenfarg cycle routes project	Jane has a further contact from Mike Stead to invite members to a public meeting on the 10th June at Glenfarg Community Hall looking for suggestions of routes etc. Jane is attending and would welcome some company.	
7. Sportive update	Neil provided an update on the 2026 Sportive,	

which has generated funds for the club as well as the donation to CHAS (£8,000). There may be an opportunity to make some further charitable donations, and this will be discussed at the Sportive 'wash up' meeting. Brad suggested Walk, Wheel, Cycle Trust (formerly Sustrans). The preference would be for local charities and there may be scope to donate to the Glenfarg project.

Some economies were made, e.g. on the food at the Campus. The water bottles were very popular; the souvenir mug was swapped out for a water bottle.

Overall, this was a successful event with no reported accidents or first aid attendances.

Thanks and congratulations to the Sportive Committee.

8. Kit delivery

George has received some queries as to why the kit isn't delivered direct to the house, given there is a postage charge levied. In fact this is a package charge and if members want kit posted directly to their home they will be charged an additional £5. The kit has arrived at George's house today and it can be collected from the Campus on a Sat/Sun or collected from George's home.

Suggestion that there be an option to add home delivery to the order process to provide a choice to purchasers.

It was noted that orders can only be made during set windows, which George promotes via the usual channels. The next window will be towards the end of the summer. George has some samples for people to try sizes.

George

9. She Pedals 2026

She Pedals is a SC initiative to promote women's cycling. KCC provided an event last year and this year a similar event is planned for the afternoon of 21st June at FCP. This will be promoted externally and within the club. Kirsteen Durkin is offering some inclusive coaching. Kirsteen, Kathryn and Jane are She Pedals champions and the organisers of the KCC event.

10. AOCB

Linda suggested that coasters could be an option for the Sportive or other awards, such as TT series completion. Noted that Jeff Wall has produced some wooden decorative items and this might be an option.

This will be considered.

Brad queried if there was anyone able to join Brad in a curry run – several people were interested, Brad will update with a date mid-June.

Loch Leven TT 27th May – George is organising. Mhairi advises what is needed but a post looking for volunteers is needed a couple of weeks in advance. Ali Speed memorial TT is the week before, with KCC providing 3 Marshals.

11. DoNM

28th July at 7pm @ Kirklands

